
Annual General Meeting – 10th March 2011
Committee Members Present:  Neville, Chris, John, Shirley, Joyce, Sandra, 

Members Present: 22.

1) Apologies – Will (Treasurer) Ray (Chairman) Barbara.
2) Minutes of the last AGM held on the 9th March 2010.
Everyone was given time to read the Minutes and John Boyle proposed them to be correct and Shirley Seconded.

3) Matters Arising from the Minutes.

Mike asked if a notice had been put in the Courier and it was also queried as to whether a notice had been put up outside the hut saying “Please join us”.  This hadn’t been done but it was decided that it would be a good idea to put a notice in the Courier. Janet suggested that as there is now a really nice Notice Board in the new library we could put a notice up there.
4) Chairman’s Report on Membership.
No report had been submitted by the Chairman regarding the current Membership.

5) Treasurers Report
Will had completed a report which was read out by Chris. It stated that there was a noticeable decrease in cash receipts from sales and subscriptions which together with our commitment to raise the contribution towards the marquee at the Woolston Show led him to anticipate a significant loss for the Society. However the loss was slightly less than anticipated at £160.11. If the contribution to the show had remained the same as previous years there would have been a profit of £67.65.

Trading Hut sales reduced by nearly 14% to £2,237, giving a profit of £643.61.

Bedding Plant Sales were reduced by a similar percentage, returning a profit of £83.21. Hyacinth Sales gave a healthy return of £78.26 thanks to Neville’s hard work.

The Annual Show made a loss of £232.35 this year compared to a profit of £124.55 last year. The extra contribution of £300 to the marquee which was committed to when the viability of the Woolston Show as a whole was in question was the cause of this loss. The raffle proceeds were lower this year at £215.

The grant received from Grassroots made it possible to replace shelving, the generator, scales and cashbox.

Will concluded his report by stating that the Society was financially sound with excellent cash reserves and a well equipped Trading Hut but we do need to return to profitability in the future and increase the turnover in the Trading Hut. 
The Accounts showed that Memberships were down and at the time of the meeting we had 18 Life Members, 51 Concessionary Members and 43 Full Members, giving a total of 112.  However this would be increased as several members pay their subscription at the AGM, or when they start visiting the shop in the growing season.  The figure at the AGM last year was 150.
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6) Trading Hut Secretaries Report.
As stated in the Treasurers Report even though membership was down the Trading Hut had still returned a profit of £643.61. Neville advised that he was working with slowly decreasing margins and now that VAT had been increased we will have to see how it affects sales in the future. Hyacinth sales were down but had made a profit mainly because the pots are recycled.
The new roof was really good but perhaps too good because the canes which are stored in the roof space and the heat generated were causing the canes to split. Neville had lined the roof with hardboard and painted it white to try and stop this.
Taylors our suppliers are now using Contract Carriers who don’t have a key so Neville has to meet them on site to take delivery.  The delivery charges are expensive but are reduced considerably if the order is over a certain amount.  It therefore pays to wait and order more products each time. Sandra suggested that we look at other suppliers, maybe more than one for different items. 
Neville asked if there were any ideas on things to sell in the hut, he advised that he had obtained Mealworm and Niger Seeds for the birds. It was suggested that we could stock netting, environmesh and more liquid seaweed fertiliser. The Members were asked if they had any comments on his report which were as follows:-
What percentage profit margin was aimed for and Neville advised it was 10%, comment was made on the amount of profit made. Neville advised that he tried to turn the stock around so that we didn’t have old or faded stock. He advised that he tries to buy larger quantities which are cheaper which balances the price for when smaller quantities are ordered. Neville confirmed that we had a price freeze last year as agreed at the previous AGM.  It was suggested that we have a sale to sell off the old products and Neville thought that this was a good idea.

A query was made regarding the fact that there were no potatoes and they had apparently sold out, Neville advised that he had ordered less this year because we had some left over last year and although he had ordered some Valor, Taylor’s had not delivered them.  Comment was made that if we had no potatoes members would buy them from elsewhere. Neville was asked if there were any plans to withdraw slug pellets and he said not at the moment.
Sandra advised that the Price List had been updated on the website and she had put on the Plant Order Form which calculated the amounts automatically. Comment was made that not everyone is computer literate but she was advised that there are forms that can be completed manually.

7) Resignation and Appointment of Officers.

Chris advised that two members of the Committee had resigned, Shirley and John one due to family commitments and the other due to ill health, they were both thanked for the work they had done.  Chris asked the floor whether they were prepared to vote en-block for the whole of the Committee to continue. A question was raised as to why the Chairman was never in attendance at the AGM and a debate followed as to whether he should be voted back into office, a comment was made that he very rarely attended Committee Meetings.  Chris advised that if there was no vote to re-elect the committee as a whole he would need to know if there were any volunteers who wished to take on the responsibility of chairman and each officer would have to be voted for and elected.  He asked if anyone was prepared to propose that the Committee be elected and this was done by Ethel and seconded by Doreen.
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Chris asked for a show of hands which was 16 for, 4 against and 2 abstentions. The motion was therefore carried and the Committee was re-elected. 









8) Agenda Items: 
Membership Fee for 2012. The Treasurer had suggested that there should be no increase in fees in view of the current economic climate.
Hut Opening Hours:  Neville advised that although the takings were marginally down this could be due in part to the re-furbishment of the Leisure Centre and also the drop in Membership.  He felt that it was very successful opening only one night a week and suggested that we continue with the opening day and time.

Changed to Stock, if any:  Netting, Environmesh and Liquid Seaweed fertiliser.
WDHS Show.
Chris opened the discussion by giving a brief resume as to why WDHS had paid £500 towards the cost of the marquee.  He advised that a Special Committee Meeting had been called to discuss the amount we would be required to pay, it was decided that as Friends of Woolston Park had to raise all the money for the show and we were led to believe that money was tight we would give our support for the 2010 Show. However this would be a one off as we would not be financially able to pay this amount in future years.  Since the Show FOWP had submitted information regarding the finances of the show and we now know that they made a very substantial profit. Shirley said that as the Committee had requested that a letter was sent to FOWP asking for a refund, this had been done but had we received a reply? Chris confirmed that he had not received a reply. Maureen (FOWP) apologised for not replying and stated that they had only just had a meeting to discuss the matter and it had been decided that there would be no refund. Shirley said that from information submitted FOWP had obtained a substantial grant and asked if the full cost of the marquee had been included in the grant request.  The Treasurer of FOWP then introduced herself and said that the full cost of the marquee had been included in the grant request. Shirley asked why WDHS had been asked to contribute towards the cost of the marquee when they had received a grant for this item. The Treasurer advised that they had only received a percentage of the full grant request but did not state what percentage they had received. She did however state that to put on the show cost £5,000. Sandra said that she appreciated how much work that FOWP had done to put on the show and as Woolston was a small community she thought that WDHS and FOWP should work more closely together. Maureen advised that Neville came to the meetings to represent WDHS which was news to the Committee. The Treasurer of FOWP stated that they would look at the finances again and see what they could do, Chris advised that this year we would only be able to pay the same as previous years £200 and our Treasurer had stated that due to information received we should pay nothing this year. Neville suggested that in view of inflation perhaps we could increase it to £250 this was disagreed with by members of the Committee. It was left that FOWP would have another meeting and invite representatives of WDHS to discuss the matter.     
9) Any Other Business.
A member advised that he had been into the Trading Hut to purchase some items and needed to reclaim the amount from his employers.  He had been unable to obtain a proper receipt as there was no receipt book in the hut.  Neville confirmed that he would purchase one.

As there was no other business the meeting closed at 9.20pm and everyone went to enjoy the wine and cheese which had been prepared by the Committee.  
